Cape Breton Highlands Golf Club Society
2010 Annual Meeting

16 January 2011

Meeting held 1400 hrs. 16 January 2011 at RC Legion North Ingonish

27 members in attendance

1. Course Managers report:

a. Storm damage-#6,10,11,12 suffered the worst from the storm.  Greens have been cleared, flushed and covered and should be OK.   A tracked devide is available from CAT Equipment for picking up rocks and debris on 11,12.  Opening of the course will, in all likelihood be delayed, however we may be able to use the “short course” (1-5, 14-18) as a stopgap measure.  Emergency funding has been applied for and would be used in conjunction with restoration funding.  Total would be in the area of 3 million dollars.

b. Course Superintendent-Clifford Robinson has departed as course super.  A turf specialist has examined all aspects of course maintenance and has determined what needs to be done in that area.  He has determined that staff is fine and doing a good job but some small overall procedures need to be fine tuned.  He will be onsite 4-5 days per month.

c. Concessionaire-Jim Frise has returned as Manager of Keltic Lodge and it is Mr. Hudsons suggestion that we meet with him as soon as possible so set up our plans for the upcoming season as far as the concessionaire is concerned.

d. Club Projects-dialogue between course and the Club to continue as it has.  Seems to be working fine.

e. NS Junior Amateur-10-14 July 2011.  160 players plus family, officials etc. to converge on our community.  This will involve days of “No Member Play” and others of restricted “Member Play”  Volunteers from the Club will be required but at this point we don’t know how many or in what role.  This will come from NSGA organizers.

f. Joe Robinson has departed Highlands for a position with Cabot Links.

g. Tee Times-meetings will be held between Course and Club to come to a more amicable relationship as it pertains to our 72 Tee Times daily.  We need to streamline how they are apportioned and deal with usage thereof.

h. Tournaments—dialogue to be held here as well.

       Presidents Report AGM  Jan 16th 2011.

2010 has certainly been a year of transition for our Society. The Newcastle ( Keltic) group obtained a two year contract to provide all hospitality and pro shop merchandise functions. After a couple of bumps in the road, we settled down to the changes and from all reports, the transition was well received.

At our Executive meeting held on Dec 5th, it was unanimously agreed  that we up-grade the entire computer system to also include  a line in function to allow Tournament  registrants pay by Credit/ Debit card . The new facility will also include on line tracking with NSGA clubs as to handicap validation  and club status information.

I don’t need to respond as to how the miserable fall storms damaged the Course. In fairness to Management, all work that needs to be done prior to Spring opening, will depend upon how quickly the funds are in place to allow the work to begin and also, how the Spring weather will permit these actions to develop. The devastation to #11 and to #6 will certainly impact out Tournament schedules for the month of June. We may need to re-schedule our opening and possibly, the Seniors event;  which could possibly be moved into the Fall Season in an attempt to attract more participants. I have been assured by Graham Hudson that we will be permitted to play the short round ( #1 thru #5 and across the road to #14 thru #18). These holes will be playable as a walking  routing only as no power carts will be made available. Graham has indicated that the course should be playable completely, for the Fathers Day weekend.

At this point, we would like to acknowledge the contribution  that JR has made over his 40 plus years as the face of Highlands Links.  Joe has accepted the position as head professional at the new Inverness club, Cabot Shores. This new course will certainly factor into the rotation with existing courses on the Island. We wish Joe all the best as the new face of Cabot Shores and we certainly look forward to his continued affection with  Highlands Links.

As your president these past three years, I have both enjoyed and regretted the opportunity to deal with Parks Canada and the Golf Course activities that impact our Society. I want to see this masterpiece thrive; I want to see this legacy maintained and I want to see our Society continue to play a pivotal part in the restoration of this Thompson Gem. Our Society needs and must have new and dynamic people fill executive positions. The importance of this Golf course is paramount to the financial stability of this community. Jobs depend on it; businesses rely on its continuance. The challenges for 2011 and beyond are many.. please take a pro-active stance in maintaining the future of our Society.

Gord Rideout

Pres 2010.

3.Financial Report—read by Gordon Rideout,  moved by Lloyd Donovan to be accepted as read,  seconded by Joe MacNeil  all in favor.  Adopted as read.

2. Nominations from the floor for 2010 Executive:

Joe MacNeil, Lloyd Donovan, Keith Hawley, Gary MacLean, Ken Doucette all nominated and accepted from the floor for appointment to Executive of Highlands Links Gold Club Society.

Executive members for 2011 are Lloyd Donovan, Gary MacLean, Joe MacNeil, Keith Hawley, Ken Doucette, Jill Humphries, Ruth McLagan, Ervin Robertson, Terry Grant, Barry MacDonald and Gary Rideout.

Thanks to Gord Rideout, Michael Scott, Earl Tubrett and Roger Hardy for their invaluable service to the club……..many thanks.

Meeting adjourned 1545 hrs.

